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The Quay, Westport, 
Co. Mayo, F28 W267

October Circular 2024-2025
8th October 2024
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
We hope all the children have settled into their classes and are enjoying school life. Many thanks for all your support and cooperation over the last few weeks.
Homework 
Please ensure you download the Aladdin Connect app to access your child’s homework. You can help your child by listening to their reading and checking their spellings and tables. Discuss their written work and encourage them to present their work as neatly as possible. 
Maths Week 2024 
Maths Week is taking place next week. It promotes awareness, appreciation and understanding of mathematics through a variety of events and activities. Further information to follow.
School Self Evaluation (SSE) 
We are focusing on the different Writing Genres over a 2-year period throughout the school. We are gathering pre and post writing material. Our focus until the midterm is on Narrative Writing. 
In mathematics we are focusing on Measure and strand unit of Capacity (October/November). We are linking in with Maths Talk through the new Primary Mathematics curriculum. 
School Policies 
School policies can be viewed on the school website (www.quayschool.ie) under the Policies tab. If you have any queries or questions in relation to any of our policies, especially our Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment, Anti-Bullying Policy please email secretary@quayschool.ie
Mindful of Safety 
Please ensure that your child wears their Hi Vis Vests (labelled with their name) when walking and cycling to and from school every day. We urge all students to ensure that they have a proper light on the back and front of their bike. 

Jacket/Coats 
 On cold/wet days we ask you to ensure that your child wears a coat to school. We have two break times during the school day when the children go to the yard (weather permitting). Please ensure your child’s name is on their coat.

Attendance 
Schools must maintain records of school attendance and inform the educational welfare officer if a child has missed more than 20 days in any school year or is not attending school regularly. To ensure that the school has accurate information about absences please input information on Aladdin Connect.

Permissions 
Thank you to all of you who have completed the annual consent on the permission section of Aladdin Connect.

Art Teacher 
We are delighted to have Ms Mary Gallagher with us again for this term. Mary is working with all classes creating wonderful art and allowing the boys and girls to experience some amazing art ideas and creations. Thank you Mary for all your time, energy and expertise. 

Pilot Languages Scheme – Primary Sampler Module 
We were successful in our application to take part in our fourth primary sampler module. This is a languages pilot scheme for primary schools. Mr Douglas Whittaker from Westport Language School has started Spanish with 4th, 5th and 6th class pupils.

Parking
We ask you all to please be mindful of NO PARKING at the entrance to the staff parking area and please DO NOT PARK immediately outside the school gates as this hinders the flow of traffic. Please drop and go at roundabout. As always, we ask for your co-operation and support in ensuring that all our families arrive and leave our school grounds safely each day. 
Swimming 
Swimming will commence for 1st to 6th class for 6 weeks after Halloweeen in Westport Leisure Park. Further information and details to follow. 
Board of Management Agreed Report 
1. Congratulations to Aaron Hasting who will represent the school in the Connacht Cross Country on Saturday 12th October
2. We received notification of a Whole School Evaluation on Tuesday 8th to Thursday 10th October
3. School Self Evaluation will focus on Narrative Writing for this term. 
4. Spanish classes have started for 4th, 5th & 6th class with Mr Douglas Whittaker
Cycle on Wednesday (COW)
Please support "Cycle on Wednesday' initiative on Wednesday 9th October. With such a positive response last year we intend to continue our Cycle on Wednesday (COW) every Wednesday (weather permitting) for the next few weeks until the end of term. 

Facebook 
You can also follow us on Facebook (@thequayschool). We often have photographs of pupils on the school pages
Senior football team 
Congratulations to our senior girls who reached the final of the mini 7s in Kilmeena last week. They played very well throughout the day. A big thank you to Ms Hope and Ms Chambers for all their coaching and work with the girls. Well done to our boy’s football team who took part in the mini 7s on Thursday. They played some great football and were very unlucky not to win their group. Well done to everyone involved.
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School Closure 
Please note that on Monday 21st October school will close for a teacher in-service day for the New Primary Mathematics Curriculum in Mayo Education Centre.

Please note that on Friday 25th of October school will close at the usual time for mid-term and will re-open on Monday 4th of November.

Looking forward to your continued support and cooperation throughout the coming year.
Is mise le meas,
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Kevin Munnelly, 
Principal	 
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